To:           Board of Directors, Friends of Belle Isle Aquarium

From:      Stephen Goodfellow
Subject:  Update on the Volunteer/Membership committee activities
Date:       August 29th, 2005

It is with a pinch of irony that I report that the Volunteer/Membership Committee presently only has one member, although I hope to see that rectified by the next board meeting.
The present effort of the Volunteer/Membership Committee is to create an online database in which FOBIA members can be placed.

The advantage to an online database is that the data is accessible from any internet connection, providing the account name and password is available.

For the present, we will create the fields (areas where information of the members would be stored). 
We presently have a list of 750 email addresses and phone numbers of individuals that are potential members, and we need to contact each one and make their membership official where possible.

Those who are not committed enough to become members, we will place on a general support list. These individuals will receive email updates.
The Volunteer/Membership committee will report on the progress of the database at the next board meeting.

Detroit Yacht Club Proposal
To get the proverbial ball rolling, it would behoove FOBIA to induct influential and active DYC members into our ranks. 

Perhaps we could come to an arrangement with the Detroit Yacht Club. This organization was first and foremost in supporting FOBIA, and a mutually beneficial understanding might be worth pursuing:
All Yacht Club members would receive a membership to FOBIA. In return, the FOBIA board members will receive honorary memberships, only as long as they are on the board.
The advantage is twofold: although no monetary benefit would be immediately forthcoming, we could rely on the active involvement of influential individuals in the larger Detroit community.

If FOBIA board members have memberships, they could routinely invite their associated committee members for meetings at the DYC. The upshot would be that FOBIA meetings would be comfortable and prestigious. DYC members would be more inclined to join in due to the proximity of the meetings.

The DYC would glean an advantage, because many FOBIA committee members and visitors would be exposed to the DYC, which would be a considerable incentive to join.

With the FOBIA boards blessing, we will undertake to pursue this avenue.
